

Friday Flyer

Inspired by the Christian faith, our children will treasure a **love of learning**, a **belief in themselves and others**, and a **respect for the world around them**, helping them to grow and flourish throughout their lives.

Dear Parents and Carers

Here are the weekly reminders and school information:

Monday 12th May- Thursday 15th May

Year 6 SATS



We thoroughly enjoyed Toucans' class assembly this morning that celebrated everything great about friendship! We learnt about the core values that make up a strong friendship, as well as taking part in a whistle-stop tour on famous friendships around the world. What really struck me was how united Toucans were as a class – what a fantastically strong team. Well done to Mrs Searle and Mrs Galvin who did a wonderful job preparing them all.

We took some time out of our busy schedules this week to remember and reflect on the significance of VE Day. We talked about how it is a time to honour the bravery and sacrifice of those who fought for freedom and peace. The children reflected on the significance of this historic occasion, as well reminding each other of the freedoms we enjoy today.

The girls enjoyed representing the school at their cricket match on Tuesday in the U11 Girls' Softball Cricket at East Molesey Cricket Club and as I write this the boys' team are preparing themselves to leave for their cricket match as part of the Geoff Richards Trophy. Good luck to all involved and thank you to Mr Devonport for all your input.

Our Year 6 children have been preparing tirelessly for the SATS next week and should be incredibly proud of themselves. We know that all their hard work will stand them in good stead for secondary school. It is really important that they all have a restful weekend, with early bedtimes (!) so that they are refreshed and ready for their SATS breakfast at 8am each morning.

Enjoy the warmer weather this weekend,

Mrs MacLean

Equipment reminders

Please make sure that your child comes to school with all the equipment and belongings they need for the **entire day**- for example, but not limited to- sports equipment, lunchboxes, water bottles.

Change of lunch choices for Summer 2 term (3rd June- 22nd July)

Please make sure you email the school office <u>before Tues 13th May at 4pm</u> if your child would like to swap from Packed lunches to School Dinners or vice versa. Requests received after this deadline cannot be actioned.

Extra- curricular clubs

Bookings for school run clubs have now closed, no further payments or bookings can be accepted. Please see the timetable on our website <u>here</u> for <u>timings</u> of clubs and more importantly <u>start and</u> finish dates.

Extra-curricular clubs during SATS week

Please see the separate Parentmail message that was sent out this week for updated start times for the W/C 12th May (Monday to Thursday only)

St Lawrence PTA Summer Fair-**Date for Diary- Saturday 7th June**

Preparations are well under way for this year's Fair and we will be sending a separate Parentmail message with more details later today. Please keep an eye out for this message as well as Golden Tickets and mystery prize envelopes that will be coming home with your children very soon.

Breakfast Club

We are pleased to announce that our Breakfast Club now starts 10 minutes earlier than previously, at **7.35am**

Bookings for Breakfast and Come and Play (CAP) Clubs via ParentMail are now open.

The booking period for next half term is Tuesday 3rd June - Tuesday 22nd July 2025. (Breakfast Club Only on 22nd July 2025 as school finishes @ 1.30pm).

Please find attached the Step-By-Step Guide and Questions & Answers sheet regarding how to book Breakfast and Come and Play (CAP) Clubs.

ParentMail enables you to book your slots and know instantly whether you have been allocated a place or not. Please read the Step-By-Step Guide and Questions & Answers sheet carefully.

Warmest regards,

BC and CAP Club Team

Match Reports

This week has seen both girls' and boys' cricket teams in action, we look forward to sharing the match reports as soon as we have them.

Wellbeing Fayre

Hurst Park Primary academy would like to invite you to their Emotional Wellbeing Fayre being held on Thursday 15th May. Please see the attached flyer.

Esher High transport petition

At least 81 Esher High Molesey pupils are having their free bus taken away by Surrey County Council. The organisers of this petition are pushing for the SCC to increase the paid bus, 814 in time for September. If this isn't increased, the transport deficit will affect all Esher High school students using the 814 in September. Please help encourage SCC by signing and sharing this new petition:

https://mycouncil.surreycc.gov.uk/mgEPetitionDisplay.aspx?ID=602&RPID=282737223&HPID=282737223&\$LO\$=1

SCITT teacher training

Interested in training to teach? Xavier Teach SouthEast are currently recruiting primary and secondary teachers for Sept 2025 to train across their local partnership of schools. Email the office FAO Mrs Copsey or contact Xavier Teach SouthEast to find out more www.teachsoutheast.co.uk 01932 578 682

Transition Support for Parents

As we are coming close to SATS and the end of the school year, with many of your children moving on to pastures new, I want to be able to offer my Wednesday afternoon sessions to you as parents. The focus is so much on our children, that we often forget to look after ourselves and moving on to secondary school can be an emotional time for parents, as well as our children. If you would like support or just a friendly face at this time, please contact me via the details below, or via the school office, to arrange a chat.

Of course, for those of you with younger children in school, you are more than welcome to contact me. There may be something going on in your life, or anything impacting your children at school or at home, that is making life just that little bit more stressful. I am always here with a smile and a listening ear.

Please feel free to drop me a text or call me on 07871 079 205 to arrange an informal chat, either at the school or at a local coffee shop.

Teresa Doe Family Support St. Lawrence

Gem winners

Congratulations to Quetzals who are the gem winners this week. Well done! What a lovely, polite and courteous class you are.

Have a lovely weekend.

St Lawrence School Office

Visit the school website here: http://www.stlawrence-junior.surrey.sch.uk/

Email: office@stlawrence-junior.surrey.sch.uk